ADVANCE \y108

October 5, 2009
The Honorable Brad Miller 

U.S. House of Representatives 

1127 Longworth Office Building

Washington, DC 20515

Fax: 202-225-0181

Dear Representative Miller:

The Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) supports “The Servicemembers’ Rights Protection Act” (H.R. 2696) which is an effort to eliminate any ambiguity about the protections for service members under the Service Members Civil Relief Act (SCRA). It would authorize the Attorney General to file a civil action when reasonable belief exists that a person or group of persons has engaged in actions that violate the SCRA. It allows the military member or covered individuals the right to join the civil action commenced by the Attorney General. Most importantly, the legislation would amend the SCRA to clarify that those persons individually protected by the SCRA have their own private cause of action, regardless of any enforcement action taken by the Attorney General.


The Association stands ready to provide assistance in advancing this legislation. The FRA point of contact is John Davis, FRA’s Director of Legislative Programs, at the above numbers or (john@fra.org).

Sincerely,


JOSEPH L. BARNES


National Executive Director
JLB:jrd:aal
